Ski for Light, Inc.

Executive Committee Meeting
June 17, 2015
Teleconference

Minutes


Welcome. Scott McCall, President, called the meeting to order at 9:03 P.M. Eastern Time.

Roll Call. Judy Dixon, Secretary, called the roll.

Present:
Scott McCall, President
Julie Coppens, Vice-President
Judy Dixon, Secretary
Brenda Seeger, Treasurer
Cara Barnes, Director-at-Large
Bob Civiak, Director-at-Large
Marion Elmquist, Immediate Past President

Approval of Minutes. It was moved by Cara that the draft minutes of the May 13, 2015 meeting of the Executive Committee be approved as distributed. The motion was seconded by Brenda. The motion passed unanimously.

Treasurers report. Brenda reported that currently the Checking account has a balance of $34,488.36 and the SFL money market has a balance of $29,696.87. $125.00 received as recent donations was moved to the endowment fund today. Brenda is Working with Nicole Haley to figure out how best to record in-kind donations particularly the hotel and airfare for the Ridderrenn team. She is also currently in the process of setting up a Wells Fargo Savings account to move our Vanguard Money Market funds to. This will take place in the next few weeks.

Scott pointed out that because of the change of caterer at the 2015 event, our end-of-year target will almost certainly be short of what we had hoped.

2016 Event. Judy reported that the event planning meeting will be held the weekend of September 25-27. In addition to recruiting planning committee members, the co-chairs and Scott are working through the implications of a six-day event. Plans are being made to make sure all prospective attendees are aware of the change for this year. This will be done through the Bulletin, listservs, and social media.

New fundraising initiatives. Julie reported on the project to call and
thank donors and encourage them to continue to give. They've called about
two dozen people so far and results have been positive. Ways of reaching hard-to-find people were discussed.

Budget and Finance Committee. Bob reported on the Budget and Finance
committees search for an investment manager. They got responses from 3. 
The committee is recommending BTC Capital Management to the Board because 
they were clear, responsive and have a good track record.

Three people are needed to be authorized signors for financial
transactions. Judy moved that the three people should be The president, the Treasurer, and the liaison between the Budget and Finance Committee and the Executive Committee. The motion was seconded by cara. The motion passed unanimously.

Bob has finished drafting the 2016 budget. After review by the President and the Budget and Finance Committee, the draft budget will be sent to the Executive Committee for review.

Mileage Reimbursement. Currently, Ski for Light has no formally-adopted mileage reimbursement rate. Scott moved that Ski for Light adopt the use of a mileage reimbursement rate of 36 cents per mile. The motion was seconded by Brenda. The motion passed unanimously.

SFL Policy Manual. Scott reported that he will be appointing a policy manual committee in the next few weeks. This committee will revise and update the current policy manual.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Schedule next meeting. August 20, 2015 was tentatively set as the date for the next meeting of the Executive Committee. Scott will confirm when all have checked their calendars.

Adjournment. The meeting was adjourned at 10:02 P.M.

